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Township of Havelock Belmont Methuen 

P.O. Box 10 

1 Ottawa Street East 

Havelock, ON 

K0L 1Z0 

 

October 24, 2017 

 

Re: Letter of Resolution –Blairton Terrace Development 

 

At its Regular Meeting of Council on October 17, 2017, Council of the Corporation of 

the Municipality of Marmora and Lake passed the following motion:  

 

MOTION2017OCT17-253 

Moved by: S. Fraser  Seconded by: L. Bracken 

That Council send a letter to the Council of Havelock-Belmont-

Methuen requesting to be circulated on any correspondence with 

regards to the proposed development of Blairton Terrace being 

completed by Fairtrade Works on Crowe Lake.  Council further 

advises that the Municipality of Marmora and Lake would be 

interested in participating in a Lake Capacity Study on Crowe Lake 

with the Township of Havelock-Belmont Methuen. 

Carried 

 

It has been brought to our attention by the Crowe Lake Waterway Association that there 

is a proposal in place for development on Crowe Lake in the Township of Havelock-

Belmont-Methuen.  

 

A copy of the correspondence provided to the Crowe Lake Waterway Association by 

Havelock-Belmont-Methuen was circulated to Council on October 17, 2017.    Ritch 

Smith, President of the Crowe Lake Waterway Association attended as a delegation and 

discussed his concerns with the Blairton Terrace Development, being completed by 

Fairtrade Works.   

 

The Municipality of Marmora and Lake has also been approached by Fair Trade Works 

for a proposed development on Crowe Lake for which the Crowe Lake Waterway 

Association has also voiced concerns.   

http://www.marmoraandlake.ca/


 

As such, the above resolution would request that any further correspondence received 

regarding the Blairton Terrace Development be circulated to our municipality.  The 

Municipality would also circulate to Havelock-Belmont-Methuen any correspondence 

received with regards to the Crowhill Estates Proposed Development.  I would like to 

advise that to date, there is not a formal application submitted on the proposed 

development. 

 

Council also discussed the possible need for an updated Lake Capacity Study for Crowe 

Lake and would like to advise that they would be interested in a joint lake capacity study 

being completed for both municipalities.  

 

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact me at 

your convenience.   

 

Yours truly, 

 

 

Tonia Bennett, CMO, Dipl. M.A. 

Municipal Clerk 

Municipality of Marmora and Lake 


